

## สภาบันวิจัยแสงชินโครตรอน (องค์การมกาชน) Synchrotron Light Research Institute (Public Organization)

- Translated Version -

Announcement of Synchrotron Light Research Institute (Public Organization) on Temporary Closure for Prevention of Coronavirus (COVID-19) Outbreak

In order to efficiently handle the ongoing emergency, stop the Coronavirus (COVID-19) outbreak as soon as possible, and avoid further serious situation due to the spread of COVID-19, SLRI needs to announce additional measure and disease surveillance against the COVID-19 outbreak. In addition, SLRI is located on Suranaree University of Technology campus which is announced to be temporarily closed in accordance with the Cabinet meeting's resolution on 17 March 2020 and the Command of Nakhon Ratchasima Province No. 2478/2020 on "The Temporary Closures of Places". With reference to SLRI Regulation on "Working Hours and Official Holidays" B.E. 2010 and the Decree of Board of SLRI, Ref. No. 8/2016, "Appointment of Chief Executive Officer of Synchrotron Light Research Institute" issued on 1 June 2016, SLRI hereby declares the institute to be temporarily closed, in response to the government policy, from 26 March to 30 April 2020 or until further notice.

For your information and complying with the announcement from the issued date onwards until further notice.

Issued on 25 March 2020

- signed -

(Professor Wing Commander Dr. Sarawut Sujitjorn)

Chief Executive Officer

